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Annual Meeting of the 
Outri r Canoe Club 

More man 100 members gathered at me 
OCC on February 25 for the 
Annual Meeting of the Outrigger Canoe Club. 

President Hal Henderson presided over 
the meeting which included the introduction 
of newly elected members of the Board of 
Directors, committee reports, me introduction 
of me Employee of the Year, the awarding of 
Life Membership to John Goss the anno mce­
ment that Marc Haine had beet~ elected to the 
Winged "0" and the blessing of~ the mewlY ren­
ovated koa canoe Ka Mo'i. 

Employee of rile Year And)' Nyugen 
received lJlaque from President Hal 
Henderson. 

John Goss was awarded 
Life Membershif; by 
President Hal Henderson 
after members voted !tim 
rhe honor. 

At about 6 a.m. on September 11, John Rader called me and, 
amongst, other things, we discussed the possibility of closing me Club for 
the day in light of what had happened mat morning. After talking to tWO 
other Directors we decided not to. We felt that many members might want 
to be with friends for comfort or to work off frustration and anger in or on 
the water, working out, or just enjoying the Club and the beaGh. 1his has 
oeen the essenee and spirit ofr the Otttrigger for almost a century and I'm 
sure this will continue to be so. 

Your Club is in sound financial condition. In spite of the drop in busi­
ness as a result of 9/ll, we managed to do just a little better than break 
even in the food and beverage operations for the year and overall came in 
slightly worse than the small loss that we budgeted. 

Looked at over a five year span, however, we have been slightly in 
nhe blacR after setting aside funds f0r ca(Dital replacements. Om goal has 
been to provide the best services possible to the membership while keeping 
costs in line and essentially trying to run a break even operation over time. 

A substantial increase in the minimum wage and other rising costs 
forced us to increase dues by 5%, effective February 1 this year. However, 
over the last five years, dues have increased an average of only 1.4% per 
year compared to the preceding five year period in which they increased 
over 7% per year. l'm sure that future Roards will continue to keep dues 
increases to the minimum consistent with the qualiny of the facility and 
operations. 

During the year, we completed me membership survey which has pro­
vided valuable insight into areas where we need improvement and which is 
being used to expand and improve operations. Thanks again to all of you 
who responded. 

Work on the Master Plan continued. The survey indicated that 
across all membership categor-ies there is a desire for a· better. fitness fadliuy. 
This is one of the driving forces behind the Master Plan and perhaps the 
most difficult to deal with. 

Height limitations, other zoning requirements and our own desire to 
maintain the architectural integrity of this beautiful faciliry are being stud­
ied very carefully to determine what is practical and feasible. Progress was 
made in this area this year and the work is on-going. I know that the new 
Board will have it as a major priori.ty. 

We also completed a comprehensive analysis of the Capital 
Improvement Fund and the s0-called Builtling Fund to re-assess d1eir pur­
pose and adequacy. The first of these is funded by setting aside cash from 
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operations, primarily depreciation, and from initiation fees. 
The purpose of this fund is to accumulate the necessary money to 

replace capital items that will wear out over time, such as tables and chairs, 
kitchen equipment, air conditioning equipment and also to fund Master 
Plan improvements. 

The Ruilding Fun 11s m0su o£you kHow, is chere co fund either the 
purehase 0~ this pro(Derty or to help offset nhe rem increase wh ieh \'<ill 
occut in late 2006. We determined that, taken together, the total of the 
two funds will be adequate for their stated purposes. 

Which leads me to my next point-our neighbor and landlord. No 
further ptogress was made, in fact, nothing was attempted this past year. As 
Peter Nottage reported last year this is like pushing on a string. Unless and 
until they want to have a serious discussion we are only negotiating against 
oursel\•cs. lhatt cime is eoming mrd I do oel'icve that we qm m~ke a, veny 
persuasive case that it would be in their best long-term interests to sell us 
this property. 

Finally, as many of you may know, me Department of Land and 
Natural Resources received an anonymous complaint about the piles locat­
ed in the water out front. When they were installed we apparently 
obtained an Army Corps of Engineers permit but nor one from the State. 
Now ti<at this bas been brought: t0• theiv anteBuion the bureaucraey has no 
Option OUt to deal With it. 1'hey have asked U$ eitheJI tO remove the piles Or 
obtain a penniu and then enter into a lease for the area they occupy. 

Ricky Grigg has confirmed our unscientific observations chat the piles 
do little if any good in keeping the sand on our beach since the prevailing 
current moves from Diamond Head towards Waikiki. Since the cost of 
removal is significantly less than that of obtaining a permit and paying 
lease rent to the State of Hawaii for the next 50 plus ~ears, we are now in 
the process of negotia~ing a contr:act! fov the removal o6 the piles. 

On a personal note, It has been a great pdvilege to have served on 
the Board for the past six years and I am sure d1at the others in my class of 
1996, Liz Perry, Joyce Timpson and Karl Heyer IV will agree. It's been a lot 
of work but also a lot of fun. 

For me particularly it has been a great honor to have served as your 
President for this last year. I would like to thank all my fellow Board mem­
bers, C<Dmmiutee Chairs ami e01mniDtee members and all uhe s~affi, l~a(timl'l; 
larly John, Oordon1 D011, Chef Manfred and 1el'lly for all yout advi~e an~! 
support throughout the ye11r. Thank you all and ALOHA. 



By Gerri Pedesk)' 
The Judges of Election Committee met on February 24, 2002 in 

accordanec with, Secciea• 9 0f uhe <Ciul)'s Bylaws and detemnlnecl ~hat ~he 
following nominees were duly elected to the Board of Direcwrs for the two 
year term 2002-2003: 
Vik Watumull 
Barbara Stehouwer 
l'..arry Johnson 
Glenn Perry 
Tiare Finney 
Gregg Robertson 

lihe c<Dtmnittee wcmlcllike to congratulate the members who were 
elected and would also like to commend mose mem~ers who were ndmi­
nated but were not elected-Chuck McCrary and George Wessberg. 

Ballots were mailed to the1,810 members eligible to vote. These 
include Regular, Intermediate, Senior and Life members. A total of 94 2 
ball0ts were received. ©f these 22 wen~ in'lalid beca4se tthe envelo~e was 
unsigned or the voter was delinquent in Club accounts or the ballot was 
unmarked. This left 920 valid ballots compared with 888 in last year's 
election. 

Club members who served on the Judges of Elec~ion C0,JUmittee this 
ye'ilt' were: CJerri Pedesll:y, chairperson; Geraldine lDeBene!!let(tli,.:Alt St9~fili~\ 
Diane Stowell, Ann Martin, Lisa Livingston, Peter Balding ana Richard 
Ferguson. 

Secretary's Report 

By john Marshall 

During the past year the Executive Committee met four times and 
d1e Board of Directors met 12 times. 

The main functions of the Secretary are to send letters to individuals 
notifying them of acceptance or rejection to membership, to monitor all 
membership transfers and delinquencies in Club accounts and to review 
the minutes of the meetings of the Executive Committee and the Board of 
Directors. 

I hereby attest that all duties as required by the Club's Bylaws, or by 
resolution of the Board, have been fully and accurately performed. 

Treasurer's Report 

By ]aren Hancock 
2001 was a tough year for your Club. It got off to a slow start, but a 

strong summer pushed the Club back ahead of budget. Then came 
September II and I do not have to explain to all of you how devastating 
this tragic event was not only for the nation but for our Club as well. 

The Club finished the year with an oper:;~ting loss of $98,800 which 
is $23,600 worse than the $75,200 loss tha~ was budgeted. 

There were $543,400 in initiation fees collected which were added 
to the Capital Improvement Fund. 

At year end, members' equity was approximately $19 million of 
which $12.9 million was in the building fund and $6.1 million in the 
Operating Fund. $lj84!3,000 of the operating fund balance has been set 
aside in the Capital Improvement Fund for future capital improvements. 

The Club's food and beverage operations met the goal of breaking 
even with the mini-charge, and strong sales in December enabled the 
Logo Shop to reach its budget. 

The Club spent $622,300 on capital improvements and another 
$387,400 on repairs and maintenance. 

We are of course an athletic club and as such our athletic expendi­
tures were $215,900 which is 2.9% of operating revenues. 

A small part of capital expenditures, but one with positive implica­
tions for the Club's paddling program, was the redesign of the Kakina, one 
of the Club's oldest koa canoes. With the design and wood working skills 
of Joe Quigg, and the craftsmanship of Dome Gose, d1e Kakina is now a 
state of the art koa racing canoe and will serve the needs of the Club's 
paddli11g program for years to come. 

Another koa canoe with a long history with the Club, the Ka Moi, 
was refurbished through the guidance ofTay Perry and with the assistance 
of other Club members. The Ka Moi will be blessed after this meeting. At 
a later date the Ka Moi will be hung in the bar. 

The Budget Committee faced a challenge in developing the 2002 
Budget. As a result of September 11, Reciprocal and Guest usage was pro­
jected to decline, member usage was expected to decline and there were 
significant increases in the cost of insurance projected. 

Due to the uncertainties surrounding the magnitude and duration of 
d1ese changes, the Budget Committee decided d1at instead of making 
drastic staffing cuts and changes in hours of operations, they would take a 
wait and see approach using a portion of the initiation fee revenue to sub­
sidize the possible projected operating loss. 

To minimize the amount of initiation fee revenue needed to subsidize 
the projected operating loss, the operating budget for 2002 was cut wher­
ever possible as long as it did not have a significant negative impact on 
the services provided to members. Capital expenditures were also priori­
tized with many items not related to safety deferred until a future date. 
The variations in sales levels as a resu.lt of September 11 will be evaluated 
quarterly. 
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Admissions &.. Membership Report 
----------------~--~ 

By AI Serafin 
Our membership is at 4,530, 60 percent of that is 

resident members and 40 percent of that is Nonresident 
members. 

dates. This year's adhoc committee updated several poli­
cies that will assist the committee and speed up our sys­
tem. 

Sue Tetmeyer, our ad hoc leader, did a great job and 
must be thanked for all of her and time and diligence pre­
senting our suggestions to the Board for their approval. 
Also a big mahalo to the adhoc members John Marshall, 
Jimmy McMahon, Glenn Perry and Bi ll Swope. 

This year's committee processed and interviewed 
170 new members. We meet with sponsors and candidates 
at a rate of 15 per meeting. This was an exceptional year 
in that we interviewed the best of the best candidates and 
were all accepted. The A&M Committee would like me to thank our 

membership for sponsoring the best possible candidates. We are always looking for ways ro improve our sys­
tem and make the A&M process equitable for all candi-
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Jb• Alan Lau 
Coordinating Direcwr 

The Club enjoyed a banner year in 
all of the sports in which it competed. 
Crews and teams sponsored by the Club 
honored themselves in the highest lev­
els of national and international compe­
tition. In addition, and some say more 
importantly, the athletic programs sup­
porred by the Club reached fanher into 
the membership than ever before allow­

ing many more Outrigger members to enjoy the honor of representing the 
Club. 

In canoe racing, the Club won the Oahu Championships in July 
which was an accomplishment that paddlers from 12 through 60 plus 
were able to enjoy together. The Club then banned together to take third 
place in a hard fought State Championship on Kauai. In all, over 200 
members, including a record number of juniors, paddled in the Regatta 
season. 

In the long distance paddling season, more paddlers participated in 
the program than ever before. The Club supported junior members taking 
part in the distance races which has not been done in the past. The Club 
also sent a deserving men's novice crew to Molokai after that crew had 
gone nearly undefeated during the Regatta season. Men's and Women's 
crews also placed high in the prestigious Catalina and Molokai races. 

In volleyball, the adult teams once again dominated local competi­
tion and placed high in national competition. junior member participa­
tion was at an all time high with one of the boy's teams taking a bronze 
medal at the junior national tournament. 

Two of our members, Stein Metzger and Kevin Wong, products of 
the Outrigger volleyball program, are ranked in the top five on the inter­
national beach volleyball circuit and have established themselves as seri­
ous gold medal contenders in the Athens Olympics in 2004. Stein and 
Kevin have certainly not forgotten their roots and have given back to the 
Club by providing the ir time at beach clinics for our young members. 
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In addition to paddling and volleyball, the Club supported hundreds 
of members in one man canoe racing, kayaking, paddle board competi­
tions, surfing, softball, running, swimming and golf. This included support 
for ti1e elite athletes in their sports as well as members who had met the 
requisite training requirements. 

Credit for the success of the program must go not only to the ath­
letes but also to the volunteer athletic subcommittee chairs and their 
committee members. 

Bill Danford took on ti1e thankless task of serving as the Club 
Captain for the second year in a row and should be commended. John 
Rader, Gordon Smith and their staffs provided tremendous support and 
flexibility in accommodating the athlete's needs and handled those tasks 
with ease and grace. Finally, my fellow Directors were all very supporrive 
of all athletic programs this past year. 

ln 2001, we established and budgeted for a paid activities director to 
oversee the extensive athletic program and to create new programs for 
the entire membership. We hope to find a qualified candidate sometime 
this year. We also established spending procedures which will ensure that 
the Club's financial resources will be best utilized so than the Club can 
maintain its position as the pre-eminent athletic Club in the nation. 

We have a terrific young lady, Sasha MacNaughton, who has taken 
over as Club Captain for 2002 and will undoubtedly do a fine job. As you 
can well see, the future is extremely bright for Outrigger athleti(;S. 

Bylaw Amendment 
Members voted to amend Section 41 of the Club Bylaws as recommended 

by the Board of Directors to read as follows: 
"Absence and Hardship. Each member other than a Nonresident member 

who has been absent from Oahu for a continuous period of six months or more 
may petition the Bo"rd of Directors for a remission of one-half dues during such 
period." 

The Board of Directors, at its discretion, may grant inactive status to 
members in, but not limited to, the following situations: financial hardship, ill­
ness that prevents use of the Club for an extended period, or absence from 
Oahu pursuant to military orders or to attend school. 



By Lissa Guild 

The Entenainment Committee had 
a very successful year. The combination of 
great energy, creativity and dedication by 
the team was commendable. Mahala to 
all who participated! 
Cinco qe Mayo 

Cinco de Mayo kicked off the 2001-
2002 Entertainment calendar. 213 people 
participated in the event, which included 
a Margarita Hut, a Mexican food buffet 

on the Hau Terrace and music by a traditional Mariachi band. 
Kelki Carnival 

Held in June, the Keiki Karnival has come to signify that summer has 
officially kicked off at the Club. This year's event proved to be the largest 
Keiki Carnival yet, with over 200 children and adults spending the day 
enjoying the free crafts and activities. The Carnival was held on the sand 
area between the Hau Terrace and Snack Bar and included making picture 
frames out of popsicle sticks (then filling them with a Polaroid picture of 
themselves), necklace and bracelet stringing, pottery and temporary tattoo 
application. 

Activities included a dunking booth, inflatable bouncing Casrle, two 
clowns performing magic and creating balloon sculptures, and a shaved ice 
booth. Brown bags lunches were also available for those who wanted a 
quick and inexpensive meal. 
A Night with June Jones 

University of Hawaii Football Coach June Jones joined 106 of our 
members for a stew and rice supper before giving an hour presentation 
about Achieving Personal Success. This first time Club event was met 
with much anticipation as it was only the second public speaking engage­
ment Coach Jones had done since his near fatal car accident five months 
earlier. The event was considered a great success with a suggestion for the 
future that it be geared towards motivating younger members of the Club 
personally as well as athletically. 
Annual Club Luau 

The Annual Club Luau is always a highlight for the membership and 
in turn, accounts fol' the majority o~ time and energy spent by ~he 
Entertainment Committee. Although there was a fear that attendance for 
this year's Luau would be hurt by the events of September II, 434 mem­
bers turned out in force to enjoy refreshing beverages from the Mai Tai Bar 
as well as ono Hawaiian food prepared in the Club's own kitchen. 

Music included the Cockett Trio, Hui Aloha and the always popular 
Ho'okena. Under the supervision of Patti Mowat and Conne Sutherland, 
decorations transformed the Hau Terrace into a South Pacific garden and 
were left up for Club members to enjoy the next day as well. 

In addition, for the first time the Committee chose to enact a "pay­
ment at the time of reservation" system. A couple of members expressed 
dislike for the system (and therefore were accommodated by management) 
but in general the new payment system ran smoothly and greatly reduced 
the no-show factor. And finally, although the intent of the event was to 
financially break even, it netted an impressive $2,700. 
Princess Kalulanl Fashion Show 

The Outrigger membership again supported this holiday tradition 
with a sell-out crowd. Club members modeled muumuu and holiday attire 
designecl t1y Princess Kaiulani. , 

By ]oanie Shibuya 
Our committee is responsible for 

overseeing five major areas: I) The 
Building Fund, 2) The Capital 
Improvement Fund, 3) The Defined 
Benefit Pension Fund, 4) the Club's prop­
erty and liability insurance, and 5) the 
annual audit. 

The Building Fund was established 
to help finance the purchase of the fee 
simple interest of the land on which this 
Club is located, or secondarily, to help 

fund the expected increase in lease rent at renegotiation in November 
2006. 

The fund's specific goal is to grow in value to at least $16 million by 
the year 2006 by investing in a combination of fixed income and equity 
investments. I'm happy to report that we are on track to make that goal 
with a total market value for the fund of $12,934,800, as of December 31, 
2001. 

The Capital Improvement Fund was established to have funds avail­
able for specific, future capital improvement projects. Fixed income invest­
ments comprise 100% of the fund's investments and are invested in bonds 
with various maturities to match the projected capital needs over the next 
five years. 

As of December 31, 200 I, the total market value of the Capital 
Improvement Fund was $1,843,200. 

The Defined Benefit Pension Fund was established for the benefit of 
the employees of the Club to provide them with income after retirement. 
The committee routinely reviews investment performance and the actuari­
al assumptions of the fund, to make sure they are aligned with the current 
economic environment. This coming year will give rise to higher pension 
expense due ro the negative impact of lower discount rates and the poor 
capital markets performance in 2001. 

As of December 31, 200 I, the total market value of the pension fund 
was $4,206,100. 

The committee also reviews the Club's property and liability insur­
ance contracts annually, and this past year there were no major changes in 
contract renewals. This coming year, however, we do expect significant 
premium increases from the major insurance carriers caused, in part, by the 
September 11 attacks and heightened terrorists risks. 

Finally, PriceWaterhouseCoopers conducted an annual audit of the 
Club's financial records and will be issuing an unqualified opinion on the 
Club's financial statements. A copy of the audit report will be available in 
the General Manager's office for review by any member in mid March. 

Uon Son-ell, left , and \Valter 
Guild, Tighe, presented Marc 
Haine wi!h clie presligio!IS \Vmged 
"0" award. Marc's facller, Tom 
Haine, tuas one of che firsc 
\Vinged "0" honorees in 1968, 
making chem che firsc facller and 
son co be so honored. Marc is a 
world-class athlete who has refJre­
.lent.ed the Club in volle)•ball, 
canoe racing and orl1er s(JOrts for 
more tlwn 25 years. 
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Historical Report 
By Paul Dolan 

The Historical Committee, with its dili· 
gent working members, has ex~rienced another 
productire year for rhe benefit of the Club 
members. The primary purpose of rhe commit · 
tee is to preserve and accounl' for the various 
items and memorabilia concerning rhe Club 
and its activities. 

The committee consists of a number of ad 
hoc committees that are the working backbone 
that get the various tasks done. 
• Current News Clippings-Is tasked wirh 
mounting 1•arious current new· clippings from 

the daily newspapers and other contributions concerning the actil'lties of the Club. A 
clipping semce over the years, the cost being underwritten by director Joyce Timpson's 
company, has been of great assistance in this matter. 
• Photos-This ad hoc committee meers frequently throughout the year to catalog and 
account for the various photographs the Club possesses. The cataloged photo count is 
numbering 3,000 and growing. 
• Oral Histories-Two oral histories were completed during the year. Volume II con· 
sisting of 29 oral histories was indexed and is presently at the bookbinders for hard 
cover binding to be completed by April 2002. The number of oral histories completed 
to date number 60. 
• Slide Show/Special Events-Much planning and producing were insrrumental in pre· 
senting the Stew & Rice Monday evening e1·ems of Manu Boyd, a former employee, 
"History of Hula1' in September and member Dale Hope's "The Aloha Shirt" in 
November. 
• Writing Research- The researching of the Club records by the committee con· 
tributed to the Backward Glances column in each issue of the Ounigger magazine. 
• Trophies-A catalog listing exists on all of the Club's trophies and various items that 
are accounted for elsewhere. The list of trophies and their spotting categories grows 
each year and now number 253, a gain of 13 trophies in 2001. 
• Library- There are a number of tasks that are performed in accounting for the ran· 
ous as..<ets in the archires files, such as collating, binding and general management. The 
'98-'99-00' Outrigger maga:ines ha1·e been bound in hard com. 
• Lobby Display/Rcception-Hiswrical puts on a display each year to explain its func· 
tion as a standing committee. In March and April 2001 a display was exhibited. In 
addition, displays advertise the Stew & Rice events. 
• Koa Canoe Research-The completion of the restoration of cl1e Ka Mo'i is now fact. 
Plans for the installation of this renowned koa surfing canoe in the Bar/Lounge is to 
take place upon the Club's announcement. It is strongly recommended that the Lounge 
be named the Ka Mo'i Lounge. 
• Digital Archiving- Is pending the search for a knowledgeable computer whi: kid. 
• Centennial Publication-The preparation of the time line and proposed budget for 
publishing the centennial publication by 2008 has been updated. Presently a meeting of 
this ad hoc committee is held annually to consider updates, if any. First expenses will be 
incurred in 2004. 
• Archive News- This ad hoc committee is researching the Library of Hawaii newspa· 
per articles concerning the Club's activities. To date, 1908 to 1917, including 1926 
have been recovered. The articles are copied, without photos, from microfilm and arc 
1ranscribed using MS Word to make them readable and ready for scanning. A CD­
RO}.I, along wirh a printed list of articles is on file. Presently there arc 201 articles and 
counting. 

To assist the committee, 22 databases ha1·e been created to catalog, list and keep 
track of the 1-anous nems of information and physical presence. These lisr:; are kept in 
the Executil·e Office for reference by indil·iduals on a "need to know" basis. 

I wish 10 nore rhe passing of our Past President and commiuee member extra 
ordinaire J. Ward Russell last July. He was focused on historical matrers of the Club 
right 10 tl1c end. A case in point was referenced in an article in cl1c January Ortlriggcr 
magazine on the re111rn of the Clark trophy which was awarded to an outstanding girl 
surfer. In 1910 it was awarded to Josephine Pratt (Paris) and in 191 7 to josephine 
Hopkins (Garner). lt is cl1e first known surfing trophy to a female. 
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8)• \XIilliam Emerson 
Long Range Planning, as the title 

1mplies, does not hold schedule sensitive, 
pressure cooker, kinds of meetings like the 
sUJcial, athletic o~ finance ~omniittees. 
Nevertheless, we had a interesting and effi· 
cicnt year wid\ productive discussians on 
many topics. 

The President and his board asked us to 
examine the basis for our membership quotas 
and guidelines. We made a project of this 
request and produced a documented system 

and procedure for evaluating these 16 categories and for establishing a basis for rec· 
ommended changes. 

This document is on file wid1 the General Manager, our Controller and with 
Ms. Sue Tenneyer who heads the membership ad hoc committee. The procedure is 
available to any individual or committee wishing to either validate or recommend 
a change to one or more of our membership categories. 

Separately the committee spent time discussing our Intermediate membership 
category which has been in decline for 15 years. We devoted one meenng primarily 
to this subjea and included four guesr;; at the meeting who are members or 
prospective members ior this category. Our recommendations for programs to 

improve the lnte.rmediate mem~er$hip hove gone to the Thoard fm dimibuliion to 
otheP conuni~rees. 

Other subjects the committee discussed, and sometimes debated, include an 
IRS statute requiring certain initiation fees to be returned to a member who 
resigns; handling of returning Nonresident members should these numbers increase 
dramatically at sometime in the future; and the planning methodology associated 
with the master plan designs. 

Additionally we examined specifics from the member sun·ey taken in April 
to see how results applied to the project5 we had under discussion. And together 
with John Rader and Dale Annsrrong, we considered alternatives for how long 
Range Planning should be involved with our f.1cilities maintenance p~.ogmm c~lle!l 
Reserve Pro. 

Lastly the committee has made recommendations to the board for topics tq 
be considered by Long Range Planning during the coming year. 

Secretary's Day Buffet 
April 24, Noon 

Koa Lanai 
Make your reservations early 

923--1585 



By Bob Dewitz 
The Club has continued to 

invest in significant repairs and 
improvements to the property 
over the past year and I would 
like to review some of the more 
significant items with you. 

Most recently, a renovation 
of the Snack Shop area was 
accomplished m improve the pro­
ductivity of the work space and 
the ambiance of the service and 
seating area. 

A new access from the 
parking garage to the main entry­
way has been designed and is 
ready to be constructed. 

Repair & refinishing of one 
of our koa outrigger canoes has 
been completed. 

Other improvements 
include: concrete surfacing of the 
canoe storage alleyway and a new 
awning, replacement of a large 
portion of roofing and correction 
of standing water problem, strip­
ping and resealing of parking 
garage decks, replacement of 
landscaping adjacent to the Bar 
area, design and installation of a 
prototype kayak storage rack to 
remedy the chronic shortage of 

A 

slots and eliminate need to rake 
parking spaces for kayak storage, 
installation of ventilation system 
in fitness center, continuing 
repairs of spalled concrete, instal­
latil!ln of a new, stainless steel spi­
ral stairway to the volleyball 
courr, resealing of the main 
driveway asphalt, removal of 
water stains and refinishing of the 
ceiling in the dining area entry 
corridor, and replacement of 
deteriorated wooden beams all 
around the dining area fascia. 

In addition to these bigger 
ticker items, our maintenance 
staff has continued to make 
progress on a backlog of more 
routine items such as: renewal of 
light fixtures in various areas of 
rhe building, repainting and 
refinishing of outdoor furniture. 

This progress could not 
have been without the efforrs and 
contributions of the committee 
members who give very generous­
ly of their rime and talent to 
guide and oversee this effort. I 
thank them most sincerely. I 
would also like to rbank our 
Maintenance staff and our 
Facility Manager, Terry Girulat 
for their efforr and support. 

I would most especially like 
to thank our General Manager 
John Rader. During the two years 
I have been chair of B&G, John 
has been the person who ulti­
mately has had to execute every 
one of these projects. He has 
done an extraordinary job and we 
are fortunate to have someone 
with his energy, talent, and com­
mitment. 

( 

St. )ames's Club, London 
Outrigger members may not be aware that as reciprocal members 

of the St. James's Club, London, they have the opportunity to enjoy the 
facilities and accommodation available to full members of the club. 

In addition to preferential rates, which have remained unchnnged 
for four years, and are available all year round, the club is offering the 
following special: 

Three nights for the price of two, july 26 through September 2, 
and from December 13-3 1. The weekend offer is GBP 135.00 plus tax 
for double or single occupancy in a club room. All other room types 
are available at reduced rates. 

For more information, call l-800-877 -044 7 or email: reserva­
tions@stjamesclub.co.uk 

House Report 
By Richard Ferguson 

A two-part Membership Survey was 
completed by Market Trends Pacific in March 
of 200 I. The results indicated that overall sat­
isfaction of the club is high. In general, the 
members suggest the Koa Lanai could offer 
better value, and the I-I au Terrace better serv­
ice and more variet)•. 

There is strong support for a better 
Fimess Center, more member canoe and kayak 
storage, new beach chairs, more seating capac­
ity at the Snack Shop and improved shopping, 
including website shopping in the Logo Shop. 

Useful "tracking questions" were also 
tabulated. Formal presentations of the survey results were made to the Board of 
Directors and the !-louse Committee. Copies of the reports were distributed to all 
of the sranding committees. 

Management has responded ro the survey with a spirit that the survey bas 
empowered them to act decisively because they have been given a clear message 
of the member's desires. 

Your House Committee has worked with management and has begun to 
show a creditable response to the member's wishes and concerns. 

The Koa Lanai menu was revised by management. It reflects lower fresh 
fish pricing and includes a number of lower priced entrees that encourage fami­
lies with young children to dine with us. Nightly specials add variety. The Hau 
Terrace menu has also been revised and there are nightly specials. The Bar fea­
tures daily specials and the new "Wine Finds" program featuring Lyle Fujioka's 
wine value recommendations. 

The Hau Terrace management ream has been supplemented, provided with 
wireless communication devices to improve their effectiveness and supported 
with additional "food runners". Tra ining is continually being reviewed. 

The membership has responded with higher patronage of the Club food and 
beverage facilities. Food and beverage sales were up approximately 10 percent 
prior to September I I. There was a definite impact on sales from our nation's cri­
sis, but we have also recovered nicely. 

The free birthday wine was replaced by a free birthday dinner entree begin­
ning in January of 200 I. The results were very encouraging. We had been serving 
about 30 birthday bottles of wine a month under the old program. Five hundred 
and eighty-six birthday dinners were served in 2001 or 49 per month. (Almost a 
third of the eligible members celebrated their birthday with us.) 

And most important ... The birthday people broughr I ,222 additional cele­
brants wirh them. This experience may lead us to conclude that a new Outrigger 
principal has been established that I will label "The Three V Principle." Value 
plus Variety equals Volume. 

Don Mueller-CEO 

Contractor's Ucense 
# C·22986 

0 U T R 

"zncrease profits through 
remote access surveillance . 
our cutt Lng edge technology lets you vLew 
aultLple sLtes froR your co~puter, reducLng 
loss/ lLabLlLty and raLsLng productlvi..ty." 

@ SecureViewSystems u c 
tel 7385 959 fax 738.5955 

emai l don@svshawaii.com web www.svshawaii.com 

COMMERCIAL/ RESIDENTIAl • CONSUliATION • ENGINEER • DESIGN · INSTAllATION 
Video Surveillance · Access Control · Telephone • Burglar/Fire Monitoring 

· Anti-shoplifting/tagging system • Home Automation 
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Helping Audrey 
Herrington celebrate her 
85rh birrlulay were, from, 
Denise, l..nni, Audrey, 
Kolry, Undsey and 
Brooke Benington. 

Some o( rhe OCC ohana gathered (or Par O'Connor's 70rh birth-
George and Borbie Crandlemire sropped ar day .i'.' \Vaikiki u:here Pa.t san~ cu the pia~o bar. Frm~ left, Srrac 
Ahipara cou'll at rhe begirming of rhe 90 ~life \'(!Iuong! Ron Sorrell, 8JU Baird, Bob Hmkley, Pcu 0 Connor, 
Beach, Nell' Zealand. They stayed 1~ith friends ]ere Smnh, Par \V)man and Jack Campbell. Back, Brad Berri~on, 

Karl Orto, and ]e 
]olm, Bob and ]11 'J 
Herrington. 

and lived off rhe land and sea ruarua, mussels, 
J>tnta, fish and endless 11egerable.1. 

Bemice McClain is fered at her 90th birthday by sons, Mark 
Kloninger, left , and Darrel Kloninger, righr. 

Charlie Shuster has a monthly meeting, some­
times at OCC, with his BMW Car Club. Interested? 
Ca11545-4BMW. He hosted a group of 35 ac Sunday 
Buffet in January, and said "no program, we just ate." 
Aw, Charlie, bet you talked about BMW's. 

Aloha Oe to Helen Clarkin, who passed away at 
the age of 95, while li1•ing on the mainland with her 
Nonresident member daughter, Valorie Scatcherd. Her 
son Robert Clarkin held a l01·ely memorial service for 
her in the Koa Lanai in January. Sixty friends and rela-

Mary Worrall Associates 
Exclusive Affiliate 

SOTHEBY'S 
International Realty 

"We are Proudly Celebrating 
our 30th Anniversary 

Congratulations 
Mary! 

Kahab Mall Office Tower, Suite 100 • Honolulu, Hawaii 96816 
ln!.735.24 11 • F.IX !n!.739.44 11 • e-mail: homdi!>m>rr.ill.rom • www.worrall.com 
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tives garhcrcd tO 

remember Helen in 
the best way you can 
at OCC, with cock­
tails, pupu, and good 
stories. 

The English 
Speaking Union just 
keeps going and 
going, meeting at 
their favorite spot, 
OCC. David Doyle 
recently hosted the 
group, educated by 
Alan Lloyd, who 
spoke on global 
warming. This while 
sitting in the Koa 
Lanai looking at the 
ocean, good place to 
contemplate rising 
ocean levels. 

Arrenrion 
lronmen (?women?), 
were you there? 
Harken back tO 

?1976? when members 
of the Waikiki Swim 
Club were in1·ited co 
hal"e their best S\\im­

mers (and nmners 
and bicyclists) partici­
pate in ml evem 
which was to be 
called the Iron Man, 
to see who really was, 
tho e who could swim 
the Rough water (2.4 ), 

bike Oahu ( 112) or run the Honolulu Marathon (26.2), 
ALL ON THE SAME DAY! They laughed, and about a 
dozen people rose to the challenge, and competed in 
that first lronman, some of whom are still OCC mem­
bers today. 

There will be a reunion of rhose original partici· 
pants and rhosc of subsequent years the event was held 
on Oahu, before it moved to Kona and turned big time, 
with qualifying times, etc. Called IRONMAN REVIS­
ITED, it will be held the weekend of August 22-26, 
complete with media reception at OCC, participams 
reception at Duke's, a re-creation of the Oahu competi­
tion, and survi\'Ors' celebration at the Aquarium. 
Limited to the first 100 entrants, preference gi1·en to the 
original course competitors. Interested? Leave your 
name and number at the Front Desk for Gerry 
DeBenedetti. Please indicate IRONMAN REVISITED, 
e-mail name if you have one. 

Mike Town and Walter Guild hosted a dinner 
January 22nd on the Koa Lanai for the program commit­
tee of the Boys and Girls Club of Hawaii to meet the 
central committee of the McCabe Foundation Leaders In 
Training Program. The group included Da1·id Nakada 
and John Fujioka of the Boys and Girls Club of Hawaii, 
Alan Young jim jensen, Lou Damler and Robert Monk 
from Boys and Girls Clubs in California and Utah as 
well as Mike Broderick and Anne Marie Beck of the 
BGCH program committee. 

Mr. Young told the group that "the Boys and Girls 
Club of Hawaii has committed itself to creating dedicat­
ed space and programs for teens in Hawaii, including two 
teen centers in Honolulu and Ewa." The Boys and Girls 
Club of Hawaii operates seven clubs on three islands 
sen·ing om S,COO youth from ages 7 to 17. For the 
directors from California and Utah, sitting next to the 
ocean and wmching the s\lnsct was the perfect setting 
for these folks to talk about the future of our island 
youth. For more information sec Mike Town or Walter 
Guild. 

Coates & Frey's Jrd annual Heal rhe Hearrs Ball 
was held during Valentine's week. With appropriate 
decor, lots of food and fun, host Brad Coates (Divorce 
with Decency) invites OCC friends, coun people, legal 



associates and judging from attendance, just about everybody to love one another. By 
the way, Brad and wife Sachi Braden recently left their Aina Haina Valley home (the 
one with tl1e "garden"), for a Diamond Head condo. He says he's in culture shock. 

The Uluniu Swimming Club (remember them, our old Waikiki neighbor?) recent­
ly held their 9Znd Annual Meeting, and three of the four officers are OCC members: 
Vice President Diane McFaul\, Secretary Gerry DeBenedetti, Treasurer Matt Haley. 
OCC Historical Commiuee members Paul Dolan and Bill Barnhart and their wives 
Gail Dolan and Joy Barnhart, recently went to the Uluniu Clubhouse in Laic to look at 
the Club's facilities, and do some research in their scrapbooks, which go back to 1927. 

Fifty family members and close friends gathered at the OCC on January 25 to cel­
ebrate the 90th birthday of Bernice McClain. Most of the guests came from the main­
land, Central America and Europe. Included were Outrigger members, Darrel 
Kloninger, her son, and grandchildren Michael and Kate Spector, Erik Kloninger, and 
John Paul and Cyra Kloninger. Bernice's son Mark and daughter-in-law Thelma de 
Guie were present in addition to many nieces, nephews, grandchildren, and five great 
grandchildren. 

The OCC food and beverage service was, as always, outstanding and added a per­
fect touch to this memorable e1·em, said Darrel. 

Nola Donohue Lewis hosted the Prince Kuhio Hawaiian Civic Club's insrallation 
banquet at the Club in January. Nola's mother Kanani Donohue was installed as second 
vice-president. The program included the musical stylings of newly installed board 
member Eddie Akana. Following the entertainment and a brief ceremony, the group 
enjoyed the buffet dinner and performance by the Prince Kuhio Choral Group. 

George and Barbie Crandlemire spent two months on a tour of New Zealand's 

OCC Social Calendar 
April 
I Bridge, Noon 
6 Canoe Racing Program 

Kickoff Party, 6:30 p.m. 
8 Bridge, Noon 
15 Bridge, Noon 
15 Family Buffet, 6 p.m. 
20 Arnaud's Cooking Class, 

2p.m. 
22 Bridge, Noon 
24 Secretary's Day Buffet, Noon 
25 Lobster Night, 6 p.m. 
27 Club BBQ, 6 p.m. 
29 Bridge, Noon 

May 
5 Cinco de Mayo Specials, 

Hau Terrace & Koa Lanai, 
6p.m. 

6 Bridge, Noon 
12 Mother's Day Brunch, 

8:30 a.m.-1 p.m. 
12 Mother's Day Buffet, 

6-9:30 p.m. 

13 Bridge, Noon 
20 Bridge,Noon 
20 Family Buffet, 6 p.m. 
25 Club BBQ, 6 p.m. 
27 Memorial Day Service, 

9a.m. 
27 Memorial Day BBQ, 6 p.m. 
30 Lobster Night, 6 p.m. 

June 
1 Club BBQ 6 p.m. 
3 Bridge, Noon 
8 Club BBQ 6 p.m. 
10 Bridge, Noon 
15 Keiki Karnival 
15 Club BBQ, 6 p.m. 
16 Father's Day 
17 Bridge, Noon 
17 Family Buffet, 6 p.m. 
22 Club BBQ, 6 p.m. 
24 Bridge, Noon 
27 Lobster Night, 6 p.m. 
29 Club BBQ, 6 p.m. 
31 Bridge, Noon 

North and Soud1 Islands. They spent four weeks in the North Islands, then toured 
Wanaka, and the west side of the South Isle along the T.1sman Sea and below the 
Southem Alps. Thej• finished up in Queenstown and Milford Sound. 

Their mode of transportation was a Honda Gold Wing, which they rode from Sun 
Valley, Idaho in late October to Seattle, then shipped to Auckland. 

"We enjoyed staying at bed and breakfasts, home stays and farm stays. New 
Zealanders are delightful people, and nothing is a problem. The Gold Wing is a big 
attraction as they are rare in New Zealand, with smaller bikes being the norm," they 
wrote to friends at the Club. 

"New Zealand has fabulous food, and beautiful scenery end to end. It is truly a 
motorcyclist's dream. A big plus, the U.S. dollar is worth $235 NZ." 

"ln February, we spent time at the Wanaka Airport watching WWI and \V\Vll 
aircraft perform. Sir Tim Wallis is responsible for the museum there and other Wanaka 
events. Tim is an aviation enthusiast and puts a good deal of his money from raising 
deer and elk for their horn value and meat into his love of aviation. We toured one of 
his deer farms, 5,700 head on 2,000 acres. His largest farm is 53,000 acres. They move 
stock by helicopter. His son, Toby, ga1·e us a spectacular trip ,-ia chopper to the glaciers 
and Mount Cook." 

Contributions to this column are always welcome. lteJns may be left far the Editor at 
the Front Desk, faxed to (808) 833-1591 ar sent by email w occmag@aol.com. Be sure w 
include your name and /Jlwne number in case additional infonnation is needed. The deadline 
for rhe June issue is AJlril 25. Items received after that date will be included in the July maga­
zine. 

Give Your Teen the FiveRs 
Resourcefulness, Responsibility, Respect, Restraint, Resilience 

NOT LO NG AGO, it was 
difficul t for teenagers to find 
themselves, even in a world that 
was stable and safe. Now that 
our world has changed forever, 
teens need Winners' Camp more 
than ever. 

Teaching the Five Rs -
so critica l to getting along in 
today's world, is just one way 
Winners' Camp wakes our teens 
up to their potential. And makes 
it easier for them to cope in a 
world that will soon be theirs 
to change. 

Aloha, Delorese Gregoire, 
Found ing Director 

WINNERS' 
:-<~, / ·;;p~=?::\ 
. N)} . r it 

Personal and Academic Success 
Ufe..SkinsTraining fiirTeenagers 

Apply online: 

winnerscamp.com 
or please call: 

Winners' Crunp hot line at 
(808) 923-8844 

Cellular: (808) 306-8008 

www .winnerscamp.com success@winnerscamp.com 
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The Paddling Committee added a section to the OCC web site that features the 
paddling program. This new section can be accessed by going to www.outriggercanoe· 
club.com, click on Bulletin Board and then click on Paddling Program. 

This exciting addition to the web site is intended to be a resource for membe~ 
who are interested in paddling acti\•ities and those already inrolved in the canoe pad· 
dling program. 

The section features a list of committee members and their responsibilities, web 
pages for each upper division and the youth program, practice and race schedules, pad· 
dling news and photographs and Internet links to race calendars and results. 

There is also a web page dedicated specifically to registration for members who 
wish to participate in the canoe paddling program. Most crews will begin practice in 
April or May. Please complete your registration at the OCC Front Desk before May l 
and contact the coach of the crew for which you are eligible to paddle. 

For additional information regarding the paddling program, you may contact 
Committee Co-Chairs Bret Chuckovich or Jennifer Thayer. For information regarding 
paddling registration you may contact Mary or George Wessberg. 

Attention All Paddlers 
Registration 
If you haven't signed up to paddle this season get going. Get a form at the 
Fronr Desk, from anyone on the Canoe Racing Committee, ask your coach 
or sign up on-line at the OCC website. A copy of your binh certificate must 
be on file. If you're new ro paddling, bring a copy of your birth certi ficate 
when you register. Both new and experienced paddlers arc welcome. 

Practice 
Practice startS soon. C heck the schedule in the Tunnel for a list of coaches 
and practice times. 

p A G E • 0 0 U T R (j (j E R 

Bogit1uttlnn Fo1m 

e£JdiGC Sdledulo 

paddljng Hcyn 

Peddle ltome 

Paddling News 
Head Coach 

paddling program 
Canoe Paddfing el Outrigger canoe Club 
u,•n••: tor..ol 

Cl b as rounded on Waik*i Bnch l:n 
Tredltlon - The Ouutggor Can~ ulft: on boardt and in canoes. The 
13:S for the purpose of fJe~e~n~ !~nul, Watltr T. Macfartane Regan a at 
~~~~lc'{!:..~; %,'~~ 1~3.'h ~~~ow tht oldut ongoing outrigger canoe 
~cing Mnt in Ha-waii. 

--.i·ng an outrigger canoe paddling 
Mts:slon - We,,. convnrtlld: ..,.~be succes:sl.d et the highest •t 
~tot membtrtto ~omp 1 . rd kM' membtf$1o lnm 
Tho ""9h•sis is: to ..,..o~e • salt.""' ·~zo: to imt)l tho­
$lOIS and df,tlop ~~~"~~~to seW, tiam. CU. and 
of roape~l, rospontabM.y ~" '~0po~:l'on and oKperiances for winning. 
commun11y; and to euppon co 

must ba lndividuel membeflil of 
Membership - .All paddloll on o~r ctew& a on be 1ns own if a parenl or 
the Outrigger Canoe Club at ~~~e !!mna ~~oec::: may b! Initiated by a Regular 
sibling is ' member: Tho ~PP tea Cf b for individuals tan ynrs of age ~nd. 
Member of the Outngper anoe u t bt conducted through !he Admru!on 
older. Tht mem~trlhiP process mus 

01 
~ngtr for aduht and at least IIX 

Coi'M'Iitee and ll usu~y ltlc'J a yt~lt'l may be sponsored by • 
months lor clildteft. Childron ""':..,.. 
R~ IMmb<r lor Jlrior ........,.,~.,. 

dHftlg to part>CIPII• ,.. - tho paddklg c,.... 
Rogt.tno~on - Mo<ni>O<O oar A cOPl of a .aid birth urlfocllo 
mutt togister in urty Mf;!ch M,f'/ J to ~omplete the ltgistratioo. Thoro are 
and a recent.phot~raph '' ''~U1r .. for the regatta tnd lht long distance 
separate regtstr•ltOn datu 1n ' 

s .. sons. on be ins in .. rty June and ends in 
peddling Season - The ~~gau~o~~~~ps Th~ Long Distance season 
earty August at the Stitt ~~~~~HI Wthine 0 Ke Kai in late 
btgtn~ in ~~U.,S'111'n~ .. ~~~e ·in earty October. 
Sept.-~~ •-

Michael Mason has been selected as Regatta Coach for 2002. Mike has been 
working hard to enlist coaches for every crew and to schedule clinics for 
coaches and steersmen. 

Paddler's Club Day on April 6 
Men's Coaches Clinic, 2 p.m. 
Plan to help rig our prized koa canoes at 3 p.m. on the 
Club Beach. 
The Club's newly refurbished koa canoe, the Kakina, 
will be blessed along with the other koa canoes, at 
5 p.m. 

• All registered paddlers and coaches nrc invited to the 
trad itional BBQ nr 6 p.m. that formally initiates the 
regatta race season. 

Men's Paddling Coaches Clinic 
All boys and nm•ice men coaches are encouraged to attend the men's pad­
dling coaches clinic to synchronize rhe paddling philosophy for the entire 
men's program. The clinic will be conducted by Kala Judd, Walter G uild and 
Michael Mason, on April 6 at 2 p.m. 
A similar clinic will be held for the girls and women's coaches when the 
upper division women's coach has been selected. 

Youth and Novice Steering Clinics 
Aka Hemmings will be conducting steering clnics for all youth 12s, 13s, 14s, 
Novice A and Novice B steersmen. The clinics wi ll he held on the beach nr 
the Club on the following Saturdays from 10 a.m. to noon: May 4, 18, June 
I, 15, 29andjuly 13, 27. 

New Masters Classifications 
The Oahu Hawaiian Canoe Racing Association has changed the names of 
the masters crews. There will no longer be Junior, Senior and Golden 
Mnsters. The new natm:s of the crews arc Masrers 35, Masrcrs 45 and 
Mnsr.ers 55. 



OCC Carrot Bread 

Chef Shares Recipe for Carrot Bread 
Members have been asking for yea~ for the recipe for the Club's famous 
Carrot Bread, one of the favorite lunchtime menu items. Chef has decided 
to share it with us, but remember's even though you can make it at home, 
it rastes better in the Koa Lanai and 1-Iau Terrace when \'Ou're watching the 
waves and enjoying a relaxed lunch. 

OCC CARROT BREAD 
5 large eggs 
2 cups oil 
I Tbsp. Vanilla extract 
2 ., cup Granulated sugar 
4 cups all-purpose flour 
I Tbsp. Baking powder 
I ~l'· Salt 
I Thp. Cinnamon po11·der 
I Tbsp. Baking soda 
4 cups peeled & grated carrots (packed) 
4 oz raisins 
I cup chopped walnuts 

Method: 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees 
Sift cl1e sugar, flour, baking powder, salt, cinnamon & baking soda together 
Mix eggs, oil & vanilla extract in a mixing bowl till creamy 
Add all the sifted ingredients & mix ar a low speed until well blended 
Last, add carrot, raisins & cup of the chopped walnuts 
Pour mixture into a 12x 18 greased and floured baking sheet pan & level off 
Sprinkle with 1/4 cup chopped walnut & bake at 350 degrees for 35-40 
minutes 

Cooking Class April 20 
On Saturday, April 20, Executive Sous Chef Arnaud Jager will conduct a 

cooking class at 2 p.m. in the Koa Lanai. The class is free bur space will be 
limited. Reservations may be made by contacting the Koa Lanai at 921-1444. 

At this class Arnaud will create a Rhubarb Creme Brulee and a Macadamia 
Nut Biscotti. join us for this fun event. 

By Barbara Del Piano 
Someone, whose name I can't recall, 

wrote a book a few yem ago titled "It Takes 
A Village". I too am writing a book. Mine is 
titled "It Takes A Committee". This year 
the PR Committee was blessed with a won­
derful group of dedicated, hardworking, 
dependable people who not only fulfilled 
their obligations but produced better than 
ever results. In every endeavor, they came 
up with a "new, improved" version. 

Our first accomplishment was the 
republication of the Club roster. This included establishing a schedule for 
future printings, reformatting and updating the information. 

Next came the calender. We are very proud of the results of this yea~ 
effort. Mitzi Murphy did an superlative job of supervising all phases of the 
production .. .from selecting the images, to working with photographer, graphic 
designer, and printer. I'm sure you'll agree that our 2002 Calender is truly 
outstanding. For the first time, the remaining copies were completely sold 
out, helping to recoup some of the expense. 

Next came the Annual Photo Contest, ably chaired this year by Helen 
Sheehan. We received a near record number of entries despite limiting the 
number of entries per person. The contest is a very time consuming project, 
involving establishing categories, promoting the event, designing forms, 
arranging for receiving the entries, selecting judges, acknowledging winners, 
and displaying them in the lobby. Then the monumental task of returning 
them begins. The entire project takes up nearly a full year. Helen did a great 
job with invaluable help from Nancy Quillan and Kelly O'Neill. Nancy's ere· 
ative talents have contributed immensely to the promotion of many of our 
committee's events. 

One of the impotrant jobs for which the PR committee is responsible is 
scheduling the exhibits that appear in the lobby display case. Gay Sevier did 
a stellar job for the second consecutive year juggling requests when there were 
several groups applying and finding "fill-ins" when there were none. 

Christian Peterson did a lot of nosing around and made a lot of inquiries 
to fill her FAQ column each month. Trudy Wyatt also contributed to the 
effort that produced an interesting and informational monthly article in the 
magazine. 

Marilyn Kali completed 16 years as editor of 1-lawai'i's top club magazine. 
Many of us don't realize the time and effort which goes into coordinating this 
publication. Collecting the articles, keeping track of Club activities, photo­
graphing people and events, putting it all together and getting it out in a 
timely fashion are just some of the myriad of chores connected with the maga­
zine. Assistant editor Gerry DeBenedetti ably compiled the Club calenders 
and made sure that all noteworthy events were chronicled in "As The Terrace 
Turns". Gerri also proof-reads the magazine each month. Pam Davis, our 
advertising salesperson, kept the magazine's advertising quota right up to the 
limit, the income from which helps us to maintain the superior quality which 
we enjoy. 

Dr. Rod West contributed an outstanding article of his World War II 
memories for the December edition. 

Christian Peterson also served as liaison for several other standing com­
mittees, contacting them on a regular basis to offer assistance in providing 
publicity as needed while Gloria Keller attended meetings and served as liai­
son for the Entertainment Committee. 

As though these responsibi lities were not enough for one committee, 
Vicki Reisner and Gloria Keller came up with the idea of an art show for 
members to display their creative talents. This first-time evem is being com-
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WHATEVER HAPPENED TO? 

DUKE 

Crystal 
Clear 

Pool & Spa Services 

Commercial & Residential 
Services 

Repairs • Pool Tiling 
Decking • Painting 

The ChDice Is UIJ.stlfl Clear 
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DAD 

Recenrly, :~n inquiry w:~s received from a decen­
dent of the late artist Bill Irwin as to the whereabouts 
of a black velvet portrait of Duke Kahanarnoku that 
was given to the Club in the mid-1950's. A search of 
premises was thorough and inquires were made to vari­
ous establishments in Honolulu that would have inter­
est in the matter. Everyone knew of the portrait, but 
no one knew of its whereabouts. 

In addition, a search was made for a black velvet 
portrait of "Dad" Center, donated by the artist, also in 
the mid-50's. The results were the same. 

If anyone knows the whereabouts of the two por­
traits, kindly notify the Historical Committee at 395-
3 709 or Email: padolan@aloha.net 

FAMILY BUFFET NIGHT 
Monday, April 15 

Dinner Buffet 
SALAD BAR 

Selection of Garden Crisp Greens 
Young Com and \'(larercress Salad, Cucumber Namasu, Seafood Salad, 

Long Rice Salad ulith Bay Shrimp, TOlllllco Salad with Purple Onion 
and Cilantro and Wax Bean Salad ulith Sweet Peppers 

SOUP 
Hot and Sour 

ENTREES 
Sauteed BeefTeri)•aki Trdbits 

Sweet and Sour Clticl<en 
Steamed Malti Ma/ti Cantonese 

Chow Mein Noodles and Vegewbles 
jasmine Rice 

Stir Fried Mustard Cabbage with Red Peppers 
Rolls and Burrer 

DESSERT 
Create your own Ice Cream Sundae witlt Selected Toppings 
Fruit and Cream Pies, Brownies, Baklava and Almond Float 

Koa Lanai and Hau Terrace, 6 - 9 p.m. 

Adults - $16.95 J>er J>erson +tax + 15% service charge 
Children 6 - 12 years old - $11 . 20 + tax + 15% sen1ice charge 
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April 
6 Rigging of the Kaoloa & 

Kakina, 3 p.m., OCC Beach 
7 Kanaka lkaika Poai Puni 

Series, Oahu Perimeter 
Relay 

14 Kanaka lkaika Poai Puni 
Series, Oahu ChamQ.ionship 

21 Kanaka lkaika Poni Pun~ 
Series, State ~~hampionship 

27 WeighiQg of canoes, Ala 
Moana Park Lagoon, 9 a.m. 

May 
4 Kala Kukea Iron Man Race, 

Maunalua Bay Beach Park 
5 Kaiwi Channel Relay 
11 Kalai 0 Malulani Race, 

Kualoa Beach Park 
18 George Perry Race for Keiki, 

Kailua Beach Park 
19 Eyecatcher Molokai World 

Championship 

June 
2 Clement D. Paiaina Regatta, 

Keehi Lagoon Park 
9 King Kamehameha Day 

Regatta1 Kailua Beach Park 
16 Leewara Kai Regatta, 

Nanakuli Beach Park 
23 Waimanalo Regatta, 

Waimanalo Beach Park 

July 
4 Walter J. Macfarlane 

Regatta, Waikiki Beach 
14 ]onn D. Kaupiko Regatta, 

Keehi Lagoon Beach Park 
21 OHCRA Championships, 

Kechi Lagoon Beach P¥k 

New Members 

Junior 
Baird K. Lusk 
Megan E. Fink 
Isaac K. Kneubuhl 
Hannah E.M.K. Ishida 
Andrew R. Atkinson 
Philip B. White 
Christopher C. Tucker 
Mark A. Tucker 
Tyler A. K. Greenhill 

Associate 
Rickey M. Estrada 
Max Solmsscn 
Ginger Thornburg 
Lyman K. Lncro 

Regular 
Kenneth S. Robbins 
Or. John E McGrady 
Donna J. Bloom 

Marjan Azimi 
Regular 

Alan K. Cambra 
Regular 

Brent Ching 
Intermediate 

Antonio Espinoza 
Intermediate 

Mary Flood 
Regular 

bined with a Club wine tasting and will be held on Monday, March 11. I 
hope you will all attend as it should be a truly "sparkling" affair. 

Another new undertaking for the PR committee is becoming involved 
with the Club's website, offering ideas and recommendations as well as con­
structive suggestions to further improve it. 

The PR Committee was responsible for the present lobby display case 
exhibit featuring the nominees for 
this year's Board of Directors. 
Our coordinating director, Tiare 
Finney, was of great help and sup­
port in all of our endeavors and 
we are very grateful to her. Our 
most efficient and cooperative 
secretary, JoAnne Huber, was 
always available to help in so 
many ways, contributing to d1e 
success of each and every one of 
our projects. Without the help of 
Gordon Smith, we would not 
have been able to accomplish 
many of our undertakings , and 
we are especially grateful for his 
assistance with the Club Roster. 
John Rader attended many of our 
meetings, offering help and sup· 
port in the way of suggestions 
and advice for which are extreme­
ly thankful. Debbie Stanley did a 
great deal for us as well. 

I would like to thank all 
those who served on the PR com­
mittee this year for performance 
above and beyond the call, and to 
all those staff members who made 
it possible for us to achieve our 
goals. It's been a great year and 
will be a tough one to surpass. 

l 

j 

Colony 
Surf 

Next door to OCC 
ABSOLUTE 
LUXURY 

See sunrise over 
Diamond Head, 
Sunset over the 
water 
• Maid Service, totalb 
furnished 

• Washer/DT)·er 
• Covered parking 
• and more 

$3,200 per montl! 

info: Wendy 
(808) 926-6343 
wenlazer@aol.com 

GOING TO FRANCE? 
Rent Our Paris Apartment 

• Close to Restaurants, Shops, Markets 

• Spcci:1l Rates for OCC Members 

Call Ginny Bell: (808) 955-1839 or (808) 372-6565 
email: vbell2002@yahoo.com 
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By Christian Peterson 
Q. Who gets to use the lobby display case 

and why are some exhibits up for several 
weeks and some only a few days? 

A. Exhibits in the lobby display case are 
scheduled by the Public Relations 
Committee. The Board of Directors, 
Club committees, the Logo Shop and 
the Food and Beverage Department are 
welcome to use the display case to 
promote Club events. Sometimes there 
are several events to be promoted at the 
same time so it takes a lor of juggling of 
the schedule to give everyone some 
amount of time. 

Q. What are the requirements and 
privileges of being a Senior member? 

A. To become a Senior member, you must 
have been a member in good standing in 
a membership class other than Service, 

Non-Resident or Special for a total of 25 
years and be over 65 years of age, or a 
member for 40 years and be over 60 
years 0f age. Senior members pay only 
half of the amount of regular 
membership dues. 

Q. \Vhen is the next Club luau going to be 
held? 

A. The 2002 Annual Club Luau has been 
scheduled for September 14. 

Q I see waiters showing some people a 
chest of teas to choose from bur my 
waiter just brings me a cup. Why? 

A When you ask for a herbal tea you are 
given a choice. When you jt•· 
tea, you are brought black tl 
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April27 and 
Every Saturday night during the summer 

beginning May 25 6-9 p.m. 

All Entrees include Salad Bar, Onions, Beans, 
Rice and Garlic Bread 

Lamb Kabob 12.50 
Petit Filer Mignon 16.25 
New YorR Steak 15.25 
Mahi Mahi 11 .75 
Ahi Steak 13.95 
Pesto Boneless Chicken Breast 11 .50 
BBQ Beef Ribs 11.7 5 

IDtller Options 
Salad Bar 8.25 
Baked Potato with Condiments 2. 75 



CALIFORNIA 
603 [)()}.lAINE CHANDON, 490 Reserve Brut, Napa 
604 DOMAIN£ CARNER OS, Tattinger, Napa 
606 KORBEL, Extra Dry, Sonoma 
610 ROEDERER ESTATE, Bn~t, Anderson Valley 

FRANCE 

28.00 
38.00 
21 .00 
30.00 

700 DOM PERIGNON, Brut, Epernay, France 150.00 
702 MOET & CHANDON, White Staf, Extra Dry, 

Epernay, France 52.00 
703 VEUVE CLICQUOT, Yellow Label, Brut, Rein1S, France 67.00 
706 MUMM'S CORDON ROUGE, Brut, Reims, France 56.00 

WH1TE WINES 

CHARDONNAY 
100 CHARDONNAY, Outrigger Canoe Club Private Label 

Round Hill, California 14.00 
102 CHARDONNAY, Kunde, Sonoma 27.00 
103 CHARDONNAY, Ferrari-Carano, Sonoma 42.00 
105 CHARDONNAY, Chalone Estate, Monterey County 53.00 
107 CHAROOl\TNAY, Chalk Hill, Sonoma 57.00 
108 CHARDONNAY, Cakebread Cellars, Napa 54.00 
110 CHARDONNAY, Edna Valley, San Luis Obispo 29.00 
111 CHARDONNAY, Valley of the Moon, Sonoma 20.00 
113 CHARDONNAY, Beringer Wine Estates, Napa 24.00 
115 CHARDONNAY, Sonoma-Cutrer, "Les Pierres" 50.00 
117 CHARDONNAY, Kendall-Jackson Camelot Vineyard 26.00 
118 CHARDONNAY, Merryvale, Starmont., Napa 34.00 
119 CHARDONNAY, Flora Springs "Barrel Fermented", 

Napa Valley 40.00 
210 CHARDONNAY, Lindeman's Bin 65, Australia 17.00 
204 POUILLE FUISSE, Joseph Drouhin, Burgundy, France 35.00 

OTHER WHITE WINES 
121 SAUVIGNON BLANC, Duckhorn Vineyards, Napa 38.00 
122 SAUVIGNON BLANC, Groth Vineyard and Winery 27.00 
124 SAUVIGNON BLANC, Buena Vista, Lake County 17.00 
126 JOHANNISBERG IUESLING, Chateau St. Jean, Sonoma 20.00 
207 SANCERRE, "Les Tuilieres", Michel Redde, Loire, France 31.00 
206 PINOT GRIGIO, Santa Margherita, Italy 30.00 
208 PINOT GRIGIO, Cavit, Italy 17.00 
300 WHITE ZINFANDEL, Beringer, North Coast 14.00 

RED WINES 
CABERNET SAUVIGNON & BLENDS 

400 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, Outrigger Canoe Club 
Private Label Round Hill, California 

402 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, Beringer Knights Valley, 
Sonoma 98 

14.00 

40.00 
403 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, 
404 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, 

Blackstone, California 99 20.00 
Jordan Vineyard and Winery, 

Alexander Valley 97 
406 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, Heitz Cellars, Napa 97 
407 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, Caymus, Napa 98 

68.00 
58.00 
77.00 

408 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, Liberty School, 
California 99 

409 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, 
410 CABERNET SAUVIGNON, 

Sonoma 98 

24.00 
Robert Monda\·i, Napa 98 44.00 
B. R. Cohn Olive Hill Estate, 

411 MER!TAGE, Quintessa, Napa 98 

MERLOT 
412 MERLOT, Kendall-Jackson, Vintner's Reserve 99 
414 MERLOT, Bogle, California 00 
415 MERLOT, Robert Mandavi, Napa 98 

PlNOTNOIR 
416 PINOT NOIR, Benton Lane, Oregon 99 
417 PINOT NOIR, Saintsbury, Cameros 00 

ZINFANDEL 
422 ZINFANDEL, Peachy Canyon, Dusi Ranch, 

56.00 
123.00 

28.00 
17.00 
39.00 

27.00 
36.00 

Paso Robles 98 44.00 
423 ZINFANDEL, Rosenblum Cellars, 

Vintner's Cuvee MM 00 22.00 

OTHER RED WINES AND BLENDS 
420 SIENA, Ferrari-Carano, Sonoma 98 44.00 
501 CH TEAU GREYSAC, Mcdoc, Bordeaux, France 98 31.00 
502 CH TEAU HAUT BEAUSEJOUR, St. EstSphe, 

Bordeaux, France 97 42.00 
504 BEAUJOLAIS VILLAGES, Georges duBoeuf, 

Burgundy, France 00 17.00 
506 COTE DE NUITS, Drouhin, Burgundy France 98 44.00 
508 MONTE ANTICO ROSSO, Super Tuscan, Italy 98 20.00 
509 SHIRAZ-CABERNET, Rosemount Estate, Australia 00 16.00 

WINES BY THE GLASS 
CHARDONNAY, Round Hill, California 4.50 
CHARDONNAY, Edna Valley, San Luis Obispo 7.00 
CHARDONNAY, Kendall-Jackson Camelot Vineyard 6.50 
SAUVIGNON BLANC, Buena Vista, Lake County 4.75 
PINOT GRIGIO, Cavit, Italy 4. 75 
WHITE ZINFANDEL, Beringer, North Coast 4.50 
CABERNET SAUVIGNON, Round Hill, California 4.50 
CABERNET SAUVIGNON, Blackstone, California 5.50 
MERLOT. Bogle, California 4.75 
DOMAIN£ CHANDON, Blanc de Noir, Napa Valley 5.95 

HALF BOTTLES (375 ml) 
801 CHARDONNAY, Acacia Winery, Cameros 18.00 
802 MERLOT, Swanson Vineyards and Winery, Napa 22.00 
803 CABEIU"ET SAUVIGNON, Guenoc Estate Vineyards, 

Lake County 15.00 
804 PINOT NOIR, Steele, Cameros 19.00 
805 SAUVIGNON BLANC, LATE HARVEST, 

Errazuriz, Chile 25.00 

OUTRIGGER PAGE- 15 



~y Joan Pratt 
Historical Committee. 

50 Years Ago - 1952 
Wilford D. Godbold, President 

The Polo Season for 1952 began on April lith. There 
will be "3 teams competing with each other" and with main­
land and foreign teams. "The matches nrc held under the 
auspices of the Hawaii Polo and Racing Club." 

In the Aprii 195Z FOTecast Edwin North McCieUan writes 
in one of his outstanding historical articles of the announce­
ment in the Etening Bul/erin of March 14, 1908 that 
"Honolulu 1S to have a Clubhouse at Waikiki Beach for the 
Surffioardcrs and those Interested in Canoe-Surfing." 

"Mr. Stout, manager of rhe Seaside Hotel, and Proprietor 
Lishman have, at the request of Alexander Hume Ford, grant· 
ed the site, and jack [A.LCI Atkinson has promised to pro· 
mote and organize the Club. Burton Holmes and E.K. 
Bonine are n.-gistered as the first and most enthusiastic non­
resident members." 

On page 7 of the Aprill952 Forecast it states that "the 
Outrieger Club was actual I)· founded on ~iay I, 1908." The 
story of the founding of OCC written by Edwin North 
McClellan continues in the Mn)• 1952 Forecasr. 

35 Years Ago - 1967 
Thomas M. Amott, President 

The Men's volleyball team had successful results at the 
OCC annual volleyball tournament held at Mid-Pacific Gym. 
The OCC Red team won 1st place, and the Gll'Cn team was 
S<.'Cond. At the Central Y Tournament, Outrigger \Vhite took 
lq, and Outrigger Red was 2nd. 

At the National Championship> in Detroit April 29-30, 
1967 and at the AAU meers in Det roit the following week­
end, OCC will be represented by Colin Chock, Tony Crabb, 
David Hendrickson, Michael McMahon, Ron Sorrell, 
Thomas Haine, Mike Holmes, Carl McGown, Dodge Parker, 
Pete Velasco, John Lowell, coach, and Wallace Young, man­
ager. 

STREET GALLERIES 
RETAIUNG • CONSULTING • BROKERAGE 

Michael C. Schnack 
Owner I Art Consu!iant 

Phone (808) 589-1580 
Cell (808) 295-0941 
Fax (808) 589-1429 

8 17 Cedar Street , Honolulu, Hawaii 968 14 

www.cedarstrcetgalleries.com 

Sue Alden-Rudin, RN, BSN 
Client Service Consultant 

1144 1 01
h Avenue, Suite 401 

Honolulu, HI 96816 

30 Years Ago- 1912 
Thomas A. Haine, President 

At the regular April nwcting of Club Directors, Christ ian 
Foster Jenkins, one of the few surviving Charter members, 
was elected to Honorary Membership in the Outrigger Canoe 
Club. He helped to promote the idea of the Club in 1908 
and lx.>camc one of the Founding members. He was active 
during the early years. 

25 Years Ago - 1977 
Robert Alexander Anderson, Jr., President 

It was announced in 1hc April, 1977 Outrigger that an 
mneodmcm to the Club Bylaws, adopted m rhe annual meet· 
ing, bas climinntecl the classifieation of Lndy Membership 
because "it discriminates against all other classes of member· 
ship in favor of women." L1dy members will be transferred to 
other categories and will pay the regular membership dues of 
SJO per month instead of $22.50. 

DAVID E. BUCK 
REALTOR-ASSOCIATE• 

(808) 944· 1888 MAIN 
(808) 947-8216 FAX 
(808) 947·8196 VOICEMAIL 
(808) 371-3509 CELLULAR 
Dnvid13®cbpacl fic.com E-MAIL 

COLDWeLL 
BANI(C!RC 

PAOAC PROPERTIES 
t909ALA WAI BLVD.,SUJTE C-2 
HONOLULU, HJ 96815 

Ph: 739-2811 
Fax: 739-0169 

•specializing in Cruise Ship Traver 

www.attentionplus.com Caring Hearts, Attenth1e Home Care 

: Assisting with activities of daily living j 
Safety • Companionship • Meals • Personal Care ! 

, Countrywide can show you the way home. 

W it h fast up-fro nt approvals. A nd d irect access to 
the person w ho has t he power to say "yes" to your 

loan. Plus rat e prot ection while you're 
shopping for a hom e. Call us today. 

Jon Whittington 
Vice Pres/don i/Hawa ii Ma n ager 

(808) 532- 1 ISO Ext. 22 I 

II Countrywide· 
HOME LOANS 

Easy. Rea lly.• 
www.countrywldo.co m 

'Gl Equ.11 llousrnt: lender, <0 1999 Countrywrde Hom~ LoanS, Inc, Trade/scrvrcc m.uk.s <~re the proper ty o f 
Countrywrde C redrt lndu~trlos, Inc, and/or rU .subsrdiarres. Up. froru approval subjCCl to Utrsf.actory appr;usal 
and no CIMnge rn financr•l condJ!JOn. 9904 )8·699 
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VALERIE DAVIS 
Owner 

Master Cruise Counselor 
Tel. (808) 955-0166 • Pax (808) 955-0036 • email: crz sbp@aol.com 

RETRACTABLE SCREEN SOLUTIONS 
A PERFECT SOLUTION FOR ISLAND LIVING 

PHANTOM'" 
S C It I I N j 

M ike Judd 
Oahu Dealer and Installer 

Cellular 808.226.7909 
Office/Fax 808.732.0999 
1.888.PHANTOM 
Juddwater@hawall.rr.com 
www.phantomscreens.com 

758 Kapahulu Ave. # 473 Honolulu HI 96816 



WHITE 
J~~>t bt.'Clluse the holid,l)> are behind m, that's no rea.<On to stop 
drinkmg bubbles. Sp<ukling wines arc one of the best aperitifs 
and palate refresher.. before proce<-ding into a meal. Here are 2 
suggest ions: 
1998 MICHEL OLIVIER, 
llLANQUETIE DE UMOUX, BRUT $19.00 
l.imoux, bmguedoc Roussillon, France 
Grapes 
o Blanqoetre or abo known a> Mau:ac, 80% 
o Clatrctte, Chemn Blanc, & Chardonnay make up the rest 
Region 
o Town of Limoux, in the Languedoc Roussillon region of 

southern France 
Tastin~ Notes: 

Titis ;parkling wine will eliminate the anxiety of whm you 
think bubbles cost. The &oft, friendly nose offers aromas of pr.ctty 
tree fruits, liglu yeastiness and hints of omngc. The beautiful, 
animated effervescence with tiny beads creates a bright, happ)' 
look! The :mgy style of this dry French <park.ler is pleasanr and 
well rol.mced, 1\ith a surprisingly lon~ An ish that makes this easy 

to drink and tmpo;sible to beat for "alue and pleasure. 

NV ZARDmO PROSECCO S!9.00 
Veneto, Italy 
Grapes 
o 95% Prosccco, 5% Pinot Bianco 
Hegion 
o Northeastern holy 
Tasting Notes: 

This medium bodied wine fraemm aroma:> of fnrit both ripe 
and in vi tin~. The small, li"cll' hubbies show its :csty personali· 
ty. On the palate, this dry wine <hows fruit and flavo" that arc 
balanced harmomouslr for a refrcohing, crisp entertainingly fun 
wine. 

RED 
1998 Colognulc, Chianti Rufinn LJOCG, 
Tttscany, Italy $17.00 
Grapes 
o Sangio\·~ Cabernet Sau\'IJ:Oon, Merlot, Trebbiano, ~lah·J>t.l 
Region 

o T~~>C<~nl·· Centrnl lmly 
Tasting Notes 

TI1i:. is the kind of wine people li\'tng m Chianti ha\'e with 
almost every meal! Attractive delicate aromas of light chenies 
and earthy tones Slart 1hb wine. Light cherry notes follow onto 
the palate with a soft , wnnn, medium body. Tite imennediatc 
tannins, easy balance, umlemanding pmonality is true to type 
and food friendly too! Drinking Very Well right Now! 

1999 El\01 Barbera, S.m Rafael, Argenuna $17.00 
Grape 

o B.1rbera 
Region 
o Argcmina, South America 
Tasting Notes 

A nice m,langc of aromas greet you with good red fmit and 
cozy wood. The mouth feel is rich and >Oft, very subtly showing 
some spicy and wonderfully wann friendly flavors and tCxiUres. A 
balanced medium bod1• ddivcrs n gentle introduction 10 the clas· 
~c grapc of Italy gnJ\'ll m the new world. 

w w w NETWUNDERS . COM 

GREG ORY C. WUNDERLICH- W E BMAST ER 

INTERNET 

SOLUTIONc; 

S N 
HOSTING 

COMMERCE 

M/\rll<r:TING 

CO·l.OC/\TION 

DOM/\1 N NAM~S 

E MAIL: CEO@NETWUNDERS .COM 

OFFICE: 808.949. 1463 

CELL: 808. 5 5 I . I 127 

FAX: 808.947. 1967 

H OME : 808.595.8009 

1331 M A K A L OA S T ., S U ITE B •S HON OLU L U . H AWA II 96814 

LIZ P ERRY • CONNE SUTHERLAND 

2820 SOUTH KING STREET • HONOLULU, HAWA II 96826 
PHONE (808) 95 1- 7779 

42 11 Waial3c Avenue, Suite H-6 I H onolulu, HI 968 16 
Ralph@H awailanBeachfront.com I www.HawaiianBeachfront.com 

' 

Betb Harbottle ~ 3025 Diamond Head Road 

~oid 9'dtutte?f1/ 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96815 
te!Jfax: 808.926.7606 

c&,;eJu ·rffo/114fti!J:dirm/ cellula r: 808.341.8708 

pecializing in weddings e-ma J: socialbetherfly@aol.com 

t: I H _ 

' ( The Ultimate You ) Jt :. · Designer Consignment Boutique 

~ 
. KELSEY SEARS 

Ward Centre- Honolulu, Hawaii 96814-4248 
(808) 591-8388 Fax (808) 591-9389 

f E-Mail: TUYhawaii@aol.corn 
wvwv.theultirnateyou.corn 

The Stott Team 
A Division of Storr Real Esrate, Inc. 

~ 
970 N . KaJahco Ave .. Su ite C ll4 
Kailua , H I 96734 
Office: 808·254--1515 
Fax: 808-2511 .. 3166 
Toll Free 1·800-922-68 11 
E-Mail: ainakuai@aol.com 
Cell: 1-808-55'1--6609 

I I 

lB. 

Bob Vieira, R, MBA 
Tlte Swcr Team 

REALTOR' 

,~ 
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Board Briefs 

Board Briefs is taken from the minutes of the January 31, 2002 meeting 
of the Board of Directors. 

Executive Committee Meeting, January 17, 2002 - The State of 
Hawaii Department of Land & Natural Resources requested that OCC 
remove piles that form a groin in the ocean on the Diamond Head side 
of the Club because a special use permit was not obtained from the State. 
Later at a hearing before the DLNR Board, it ordered that OCC be fined 
$2,000 plus $220 in costs for not obtaining the permit and tbar OCC be 
required to submit an "after the fact" application for a permit. 

Later it was determined that even if OCC obtains the permit it still 
must pay the state lease rem for the land that the piles rest on. 
Estimates for a 55-year lease range from 560,000 to 590,000 based on the 
fuir market value of the adjacent land. It was estimated that it would 
cost about $20,000 to complete the special use permit application, 
although some thought it could be as high as $30,000. 

There are no firm bids on the removal of the piles based on written 
specifications developed for OCC. However, one company has given a 
preliminary estimate of around $80,000 and another has made a soft ver­
bal estimate of around $40,000. 

Ricky Grigg has preliminarily reported that the piles do not signifi­
cantly help maintain OCC's beach since the primary movement of sand 
is in the Natatorium direction (west). 

Based on a consideration of cost and other considerations, the Board 
approved removing the concrete pi lings. The Building & Ground 
Committee will begin the process of obtaining the state's permission to 
enter its land to remove the piles. 

Employee of the Month 
Vicrorina "Vicky" Arre is our 

Employee of the Month, and her name 
probably is unknoM1 to 90% of the mem­
bers. 

Vicky is the main Laundry 
Attendant, the one responsible for mak­
ing sure the locker rooms have clean row­
els, ditto to the Fitness Center, she does 
the Koa Lanai Placements, and shuttles 
back and forth between the washer locat­
ed in the area under the Business Office, 
and those places where the clean laundry 
belongs. 

If you have e'·er eaten off a placement or dried yourself with a rowel, then 
thank Vicky. And this is why we give employees the opportunity to nominate 
one of their own for the Employee of the Month. People like Vicky don't get 
noticed, but when you need what you need, you have to appreciate them. 

The person who thinks so highly of Vicky says about her "she tries her hard­
est, is cooperative and reliable, she works earlier or later if someone is out sick", 
and more. 

Vicky has never been Employee of the Month, so we'd say About Tlme! 
She's been at OCC since 1977, a citizen of Hawaii since 1980, and lives 
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Treasurer's & Finance Report - Based upon last year's projected liabil­
ity, the Club may have to make an additional contribution ro rhe 
employee pension plan of around $500,000. This is due to a combina­
tion of the lower discount rate resulting in higher liabilities and a higher 
service cost, plus the poor performance of the stock market in 2001. The 
cost of the pension plan was discussed and it was decided to set up a sub­
committee to analyze whether the Club should continue the defined 
benefit pension plan, freeze the pension plan or tennin<~te the pension 
plan, since the Club also currently offers a defined contribution pension 
plan (401K) as a benefit to its employees. 

Master Plan Update - Club representatives met with the Land Use 
Permits Division regarding the height limit as related to the volleyball 
fence. A site visit will be planned at a fun~re time. 

Secretary's Report - Three members were suspended for 15 days due 
to failure to pay their accounts on time. 

Admissions & Membership Report - The membership count was 
4,530 as of December 31,2001. . . The A&t\11 committee and the con­
troller were authorized to work out a payment plan for qualified associate 
spouse members who apply for transfer to regular membership, and who 
demonstrate sufficient financial need. The payment plan would allow 
the member to pay the current: initiation fee over a period of up to four 
years, with monthly payments equal to or greater than the amount of 
Regular monthly dues and, if applicable, a "balloon" payment at the end. 

Athletic Report - Funding was approved for five teams to enter the 
Haili Volleyball Tournament. 

Entertainment Report- The Spring Event was cnncelecl. 

with her husband and three adult children and two of their spouses in Kalihi 
Valley. She cooks and gardens at home, but says "no laundry". When commend­
ed for her fellow employee nomination, Vicky had tears in her eyes to know that 
people care about her, and is determined to spend her Employee award on herself, 
something for Vicky. 

In Memoriam 
Barbara H. Campbell 
Deceased: December 22, ZOO I 
Member: Spouse of Senior Member 
Arthur W. Campbell 

Helen R. Clarkin 
Deceased: December 29, 2001 
Member: 33 Years 

Robert H. Rotz 
Deceased: February II , 2002 
Member: 14 Years 

Peaches Guerrero 
Deceased: Februa~· 23, 2002 
Member: 17 Years 

Rick Davis 
Deceased: February 26, 2002 
Member: 33 Years 

William J. McCarthy, Jr. 
Deceased: February 17, 20@2 
Member: 8 Years 
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APRIL 2002 
Sunday 

Start Paddling 

7 

BRUNCH 8:30 AM 

Evening Buffett~~ 
KOA LANAI 6 P~ fl'-' 

?I~~ 

14 

BRUNCH 8:30AM 

Evening Buffet 
KOA LANAI 6pm 

21 

BRI!INCiH8:30AM 

Evening Buffet 
KOA LANAI 6pm 

28 

BRUNCH 8:30AM 

Evening Buffet 
KOA LANAI 6pm 

Monday Tuesday 

I 2 
Noon Bridge lunch &. Dinner Service 

Hau Terrace lunch &. Dinner 

8 9' 
Noon Bridge lunch &. Dinner Service 

Hau Terrace Lunch &. Dinner 

15 16 
Noon Bridge tunch ~ Dihner Servlte 

Hau Terrace Lunch &. Dinner 

FAMILY BUffET 
KOA LANAI 6pm 

22 23 
Noon Bridge lunch &. ID.inner Service 

Hau Terrace Lunch &. Dinner 

29 30 
Noon Bridge lunch &. Dinner Service 

Hau Terrace Lundt &. Dinner 

Wednesday Thursday FJiday 

3 4 5 
lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service 

~ 
10 II u 
lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service 

17 18 f,9 
l!.und1 &. ll>lnner Service Uunch1 & IDinne~ Service Lunch &. Dlnne~ Service 

24 25 26 
Secretary's Day 
~und\ BUffet 

Lunch &. Dinner Service !lunch &. Dinner Service 

l unch &. Dinner Service liVE MAINE LOBSTIR 
KOA LANAI 6pm 

jelly Fish Window 5-6-7 

MAY 20 2 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

jelly Fish Window 4-5-6 I 2 3 
lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service 

CINCO DE MAYO on May 5th 

Memorial day begins the return of the 
every Sdturday night BBQ, at the Snack Shop, enjoy the summer 

s 6 7 8 9 10 
BRUNEH 8:30am Noon Bridge lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service 

Evening Buffet ( ""'\ Hau Terrace ( ") 
lunch &. Dinner 

Koa Lanai 6pm ~ 

' Cinco de Mayo If(&:, 
1)~\ 

12 13 14 15 16 17 
BRUNCH 8:30,1m Noon Bridge Lunch &. Dinner Service l unch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service l unch &. Dinner Service 

Evening Buffet Hau Terrace 

Koa lanai 6pm 
Lunch &. Dinner 

19 20 21 22 23 24 
BRUNCH 8:30am Noon Bridge lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service 

Evening Buffet 
Hau Terrace 
Lunch &. Dinner 

Koa Lanai 6pm FAMILY BUFFET 
KOA LANAI 6pm 

26 27 28 29 30 31 
BRUNCH 8:30am Memorial Day HOLIDAY lunch &. Dinner Service Lunch &. Dinner Service Lunch &. Dinner Service lunch &. Dinner Service 

Evening Buffet Noon Bridge 
Hau Terrace LIVE MAINE. LOBSTER 

Koa Lanai 6pm 
Lunch &. Dinner Koa Lanai 6pm 

Club BBQ6 pm 

Saturday 

6 
Hau Terrace lunch 
Dinner Servi(gfr 

Koa Canoe Ri fng i3pm 
Canoe Racing ~ 
Kickoff Party ~ 

1 

Dinner Service 

20 
l;lau Terrac;e' ~un ch 

Cooking Oass 2pm 

Dinner Service 

27 
Hau Terrace Lunch 

Dinner Service 

Club BBQ6pm 

Saturday 

4 
Hau Terrace lunch 

r"""" Dinner Service 

r)~t\ 
11 
Hau Terrace lunch 

Dinner Serviue 

18 
Hau Terrace lunch 

Dinner Service 

25 
Hau Terrace lunch 

Dinner Service 

Club BBQ6pm 
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Cinco de Mayo 
Sunday, May Stfi 
Sunday Dinner Buffet with a 

MEXICAN TWIST 
in the Koa Lanai 

HaLt Terrace Special Dinner Menu 

Strolling Mariachi Band 

Shot Tequila 3.10 
Shot 3.80 
Shot 4.60 
Slrlot 5.50 

odelo 3.80 

I Dinner Menu or 

On the Coter: Members of the Boord of Direcrors of the Outrigger Canoe Club are from rou', 
Alan Lau, Trare Richerr-Finney, John Marslwll, Jaren Hancock. Middle row--CI1ris McKenzie, 
Bill Swo(Je, Sue Tetme~·er, Don Homer. To(J row--Gregg Robenson, Lan·y Johnson, \lik 
Wlaum111ll and Glenn I CIT)'. For more infonnation on the Annual Meeting see (Jages 2-6. 
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Published by the 

Outrigger Canoe Club 
2909 Kalakaua Avenue 

Honolulu, Hawaii 96815 
Phone: 923-1585/921-1485 

Fax: 921-1414 
Koa Lanai: 921-1444 

Beach Attendants: 921-1460 
Logo Shop: 921-1432 

li!lp:/!11~1~1\0llll'iggcrcanocclub.conl 

Directors 
llal llcndcrson, /'resident 

Chris McKenzie, Vice-President 
Glenn I'Cil)~ l'ice-Prrsitlenl 
jaren llancock, Treasurer 
John Marshall, Seem/my 

Sue 'l'clmcrcr, Asst. Secretarp' 
Admissions & Membersbifi 

Jorcc Timpson, Ass/. Treasurer/1/istorim/ 
Alan U.u,Aiblelics 

Don Homer, Buildi11g & Gromuis 
K:1rl llc)'Cr II', J!uterltlinmenl 

J:trcn llancock,Fiunuce 
IJz l'crrv, llouse 

1\'illiam Swope, Lo;tg Range l'lmining 
Tiare Finn~·. Public Reloliolls 

Standlng Committees 
Al Scmfln,AI/ml.t1io11s & Mambersbijl 

llill llanfoni,Aib/e/ics 
llob DcWilz, /Jttildillg & c;rormds 

Iissa Guild, Enlertaillmenl 
Joanic Shibuja, Firumce · 
Paul Dolan, 1/istorica/ 

Richard Fc~u~on, /louse 
William Emcrsm1, J,ong Range !'Imming 

llarhara Del l'iano, l'ublic /lela/ions 

Manageme nt Staff 
john R. Rader Jr., Ge11eral Ma11ager 

Gordon Smith, Comptroller 
Donald Figueira, Food & Her.emge 
Terry Gimlal, /Juilding/Grvmtds 

Superoisor 
Manfred l~rschcr, Execulire Chef 

Debbie Stanley, £recrttire Secrt!lary• 
jo.\nne llubcr, MmragemenV 

AtfmissiOIIS Secretary• 

Outrigger Staff 
Mari1)11 Kali, J!dilor 

Fax: 833·1591 
email: OCG.\Iag@aol.com 

GCil)' Dellenedctti, Assistant Editor 
Pam Da1is, AtlL'ertising 

!'hone: 73'\-I 622 
i':Lx: 734-2370 

Email: pdavis@lallt.ncl 
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